
 
         November 2, 2011 
    
Dr. Adrian Curaj, Director of UEFISCDI 
Dr. Alexandru Babes, President of CNCS 

RE: Eligibility information in support of Marius Leordeanu's participation in a research 
project. 

Dear Dr. Curaj and Dr. Babes, 
 
I am a co-author of the IEEE Computer Graphics & Applications article: "New Methods 
for Digital Modeling of Historic Sites", November/December 2003 (vol. 23 no. 6). The 
full list of authors with their affiliation is shown below (the paper was a collaboration of 
two groups): 
 
From Columbia University authors 
Peter K. Allen, Alejandro Troccoli, Benjamin Smith and Stephen Murray 
 
From The City University of New York authors 
Ioannis Stamos and Marius Leordeanu, 

(please note that the author ordering and grouping is presented as it appears on the 
journal article). 

This journal paper was the result of a joint collaboration between two teams, one from 
Columbia University and the other from The City University of New York. Dr. Marius 
Leordeanu was a principal author of the City University of New York university team. 
His contribution in that paper was essential. I would like to state that Marius Leordeanu 
was a key co-author with a significant contribution, and should have the same rights as 
any other author of the above mentioned article. The first author, Professor Peter K. Allen 
of Columbia University, will also confirm this fact. 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have additional questions.  
 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
Ioannis Stamos 
Professor of Computer Science 
Hunter College and The Graduate Center 
The City University of New York 
695 Park Avenue, New York, NY 10065 
 
(212) 772-5215 
istamos@hunter.cuny.edu 
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